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I rise today in staunch opposition to House Bill 3076—a proposal that cloaks itself in 

the language of safety but delivers a heavy-handed blow to our law-abiding gun 

dealers, our small businesses, and the constitutional rights of every Oregonian. 

 

This bill is not an isolated measure; it’s a continuation of a troubling trend. We’ve 

seen it before with HB 3075, which already tightened the screws on gun dealers. 

Now, HB 3076 picks up where its predecessor left off, transforming what was once a 

placeholder into yet another layer of bureaucratic overreach. The message is clear: 

no regulation is ever enough, and those who comply with the law are the ones who 

pay the price. 

 

Let’s talk about who this bill targets. Oregon’s gun dealers are not criminals—they’re 

entrepreneurs, neighbors, and patriots. They operate under a web of federal and 

state oversight that’s already among the strictest in the nation. They conduct 

background checks, maintain meticulous records, and uphold the law. Yet HB 3076 

treats them as suspects, imposing new burdens that threaten their ability to survive. 

More fees, more inspections, more hoops to jump through—what’s next? Driving 

them out of business entirely? 

 

Proponents will argue this is about public safety. But where’s the evidence? Show me 

the data proving that licensed gun dealers—those who follow the rules—are fueling 

crime in Oregon. You won’t find it, because it doesn’t exist. Criminals bypass these 

dealers, sourcing weapons through illegal channels that no law like this can touch. 

Instead of chasing shadows, we should enforce the laws on the books and focus on 

the real threats—not punish those who’ve done nothing wrong. 

 

And make no mistake, this isn’t just about dealers. It’s about every Oregonian who 

relies on them to exercise their Second Amendment rights. That right—to keep and 

bear arms—isn’t a privilege doled out by this legislature; it’s a bedrock of our 

freedom. Every restriction like HB 3076 chips away at it, inch by inch, until what’s left 

is a hollow shell. If we let this pass, we’re not just regulating businesses; we’re 

signaling that no one’s rights are safe from the next bill, or the one after that. 

 

The cost of this legislation isn’t hypothetical. It’s economic—shuttering small 

businesses in an already tough climate. It’s personal—stripping livelihoods from 

honest Oregonians. And it’s philosophical—undermining the balance between safety 

and liberty that defines us as a free people. We don’t need more laws to fix a system 

that isn’t broken; we need trust in our citizens and confidence in our Constitution. 



 

I call on you, my fellow representatives, to reject HB 3076. Stand for the gun dealers 

who serve our communities. Stand for the Oregonians who cherish their rights. Stand 

for reason over reflex. Let’s stop punishing the law-abiding and start addressing the 

real issues—with solutions that work, not headlines that fade. Thank you. 


